



WISTON PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk: Matthew Thomas, Water LaneCottage, Water Lane, Wiston, West Sussex, BN44 3DW E-mail: wistonparishclerk@gmail.com Website: www.wistonvillage.org.uk

Parish Council Planning Sub-Committee Meeting 11th July 2023, 6.00pm, via Zoom

Minutes

Present:

Cllr Garner (Chair), Cllr Leppard, Cllr Nash

Absent:

Cllr Goring

Clerk:

Matthew Thomas

S.C. Garne

- The purpose of the meeting was to consider Planning Application DC/23/1202: Variation of condition 2 and 3, etc. A draft response had been circulated for comment prior to the meeting (Appendix 1).
- 23.2 The meeting was declared quorate in accordance with paragraph 3v. of the Standing Orders.
- After a brief discussion the draft response was put to a vote. Councillors Garner and Nash voted in favour of the draft response being sent to Horsham District Council Planning Department unchanged. Cllr Leppard declared an interest in the application as a potentially affected neighbour and did not vote.

The meeting closed at: 18.10

Signed:.

..... Date:

Chairman.

Appendix 1: Draft Response

FAO Kate Turner, Planning Department, Horsham District Council, Parkside, Chart Way, Horsham, West Sussex, RH12 1RL

11th July 2023

Dear Ms Turner

Planning Application DC/23/1202: Variation of condition 2 and 3, etc.

Thank you for your consultation on the above-mentioned planning application. Wiston Parish Council wishes to OBJECT to the application for the following reasons:

This is the third time that temporary permission has been sought for a mobile home and access track and these features have already been in place for some six years. These structures detract from the rural character of the area. In particular the 'temporary' access track has every appearance of being a permanent structure.

Given the period of six years since the original temporary planning approval, we question the need for these structures and whether an application for full planning permission would be more appropriate, which properly explains and justifies their purpose.

Thank you again for taking the views of the Parish Council into account.

Yours sincerely,

Sid Garner Chair, Wiston Parish Council